Regular Monthly Meeting September 8, 2011

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, September 2, 2011, at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, Bob Peters and William Albertini present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Superintendent Phillips gave the monthly police report.

Administrative Actions:

a. Road Bid Opening

Protech - \$212,687.81 – 10% Bid Bond IA Construction - \$247,596.00 – 10% Bid Bond Sharon Paving \$228,340.00 - 10% Bid Bond

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Herman to accept bids as presented pending further review. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the fire tax fund expenses. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve repair of the Castlewood Fire Station roof at a cost of \$8,000.00.

Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Report of tonnage by Allied Waste for the month of August was 139.66 tons waste and recycling 48.83 tons.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve the Timothy W. White lot consolidation contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by Lawrence County Planning Department. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve the New Castle Transit Authority Park n Ride Land Development Plan as per review and recommendation by the Shenango Township Planning Commission. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Public Comment:

Mr. Bill Alexander, Savannah Gardner Road, would like speed reduced on Old Pittsburgh Road, Gardner Center and Gardner Stop Road to 35mph.

Mrs. Carol Doak, Bryn Mawr Avenue, asked if Bryn Mawr was going to be paved this year? Mr. Albertini said no only patch. Gregg DelPrincipe stated that possible sewer line expansion the road should not be paved until that project is completed.

Mr. Peters explained the recycling award received from the state. Mrs Doak asked if other communities are following the same procedures? Mr. Peters stated that the township was mandated by DEP and there is a bill in the PA House proposing the entire state me mandated to recycle.

Mrs. Dee Holder, Gardner Stop road, asked if the Township is purchasing a fire truck for the fire department. Mr. Herman stated that the fire department purchased a new truck last year and they have to work off of their budget and no new truck will be purchased until truck purchased last year is paid off.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn.